Worship Commission Meeting – Monday, September 17, 2012 – Minutes
Members present:  Fr. Scott McCawley, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Tom Hanik, Dave McCaffrey, Charlotte Blain, George Loss, Peg Cello, Steve Hillsman, and Joe Brosnan.  
1.  Faith Sharing – We read and discussed Porta Fidei #5-7. How will we approach the Year of Faith through our hermeneutic (leas) as the Worship Commission?  Faith as a lived experience-how can we aid the growth of faith?
2. IC Parish Leadership Night:  On September 10, we listed a number of activities that the Worship Commission may want to conduct for the Year of Faith:  
· Dave discussed the “Rediscovering Catholicism” book that will be given out at Christmas, and the discussion series that may follow (6 Saturdays in Lent during the RE classes – Sundays and Wednesdays).  The feedback from other parishes has been very positive.
· Faithful Citizen articles?

· Liturgy of the Hours

· Videos/Links 

· How to get the biggest bang for the buck – How about inviting people to Mass? (Father Scott’s homework from his homily on September 16)

· October 11, 2012 – Evening presentation on Vatican II by Father Scott – Need to put article in newsletter; agreed to do this in Church.  Could have music. Dave will follow up.
· Recommend that on weekend of the opening of the Year of Faith that homilies address this.

· Tidbits of the Faith in the Bulletin

· Each month do something (see Diocese chart)
· Have a Year of Faith prayer – we reviewed 4 prayers and settled on one – edited it and Father Scott will bring it to staff meeting.
3. Follow up from August minutes –
4. Information – Next Worship Commission meeting is Monday, October 15 at 7:00
5. Status of Current Programs and Projects:

· IC Fest- move the Altar further east if possible.  Runner down middle worked great and recommend that this be done to clear sides too (diagonally from Altar towards road)

· Dress code – Better
· Mass Captains – There will be a meeting on September 25, 2012 at 7:00 pm.  The role in dress code, absenteeism, and sign in sheet will be discussed.  Father wants a copy of the email list of Mass Captains so that he can send notices as needed when there are special requests.

· Music – No report 
· Lectors – Lectors should sign in their entire name, not only initials.  Steve Hillsman is considering a role in managing the Lectors, as is Ray Redmon (although he travels and Steve has conflicts with our Worship Commission meeting day and time).  We discussed whether it would be possible to use Volunteer Spot for Lectors – but we agreed that we are not quite there yet.  Father would like in future that Lectors prepare regardless of whether they are scheduled, so they are ready to back up.  In the Task descriptions, we should add a line regarding the need for preparedness.  They also should check in with Mass Captain to see if they need any help.  Mass Captains should check the accuracy of sign in sheets for EMs and Lectors.  We reviewed the draft letter to EMs and Lectors for absenteeism.  Gail will start reviewing sign up sheets and contact the coordinators.  This concept should be sent out to the EMs/Lectors along with the schedule for the next round.  Someone needs to inform Gail.  
· Liturgy Planning request form – This is working so far.  Dave will draft up an article for the newsletter and bulletin.
· Liturgical Ministers Task descriptions – Will need to revise based on discussion above.
· Training – Father Scott has 2 days of EM training for High Schoolers set.  The next schedule begins in December.  October 14 there will be training for EMs and Lectors (procedural only).  Father Scott will email the attendees.  Need News Letter article too.  
5.  Next meeting – Monday, October 15 at 7:00.
